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T h e  G o o d  S h e p h e r d  P a r i s h  
The Good Shepherd Parish is a Catholic community rooted in the Gospel where all are invited to 

encounter Christ, grow in holiness, and proclaim His Good News to the world. 

3 0 9 2  I n n e s  R o a d ,  O t t a w a ,  O n t a r i o  K 1 W  1 C 8  

Telephone (613) 824-4394 
Email:  pastor@thegoodshepherdparish.com Website: www.thegoodshepherdparish.com 

SACRAMENT   OF  RECONCILIATION  
Available one-half hour before every Mass;  

other t imes by appointment.  
  

Please call Fr. Virgil at 613-824-4394, ext 2.  

Mass  Intent ions  
Saturday 27 March – Palm Sunday of the Passion of the Lord 
5:00 pm  Intentions of Wilma Aquilizan requested by the Magmanlac family 
  For all living and deceased members and Spiritual Advisors of the Catholic 

Women’s League 

Sunday 28 March – Palm Sunday of the Passion of the Lord 
9:00 am   Healing of Veronica Robinson requested by Sean and Anna May O’Carroll 
11:15 am † Antonio Perreira requested by Odilia and Paul Garcia 
 † Vince Keating requested by the Knights of Columbus 9005 

Tuesday 30 March 
9:00 am   Intentions of Fady Abdelour requested by Fadia Abdelnour 
 † Souls in Purgatory 

Wednesday 31 March   **  (EXTRA weekday Mass for Holy Week)  **  **  
9:00 am   For our parishioners 

Xx Thursday 01 April – Holy Thursday xx **  MASS WILL BE LIVE STREAMED  ** 
7:00 pm  For our parishioners 

Friday 02 April – Good Friday 

11:00 am **  11:00 AM SERVICE WILL BE LIVE STREAMED  ** 
  3:00 pm  

Xx Saturday 03 April – Easter Vigil xx **  EASTER VIGIL WILL BE LIVE STREAMED  ** 
8:00 pm † Charlene Doucet requested by the Richmond family 

Xx Sunday 04 April – Easter Sunday, The Resurrection of the Lord Xx  
9:00 am † Guenter Andrews requested by Myrna Andrews **  9:00 AM MASS WILL BE LIVE STREAMED  ** 

11:15 am † Deceased members of the Knights of Columbus 
 † Marie Steeves requested by the Dunham family 

Xx Tuesday 06 April Xx 
9:00 am † Julita Yniguez requested by Ernie and Marian Sy 
  Intention of Jessintha Abraham requested by Twiggy Joseph 

Xx Wednesday 07 April Xx | No intention 

Xx Thursday 08 April Xx | No intention 

Xx Friday 09 April Xx  
9:00 am † Fulgencio and Presentacion De Guzman requested by the De Guzman family 
9:30-10:30 am Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament (Reconciliation available at this time also) 

Xx Saturday 10 April – Second Sunday of Easter (Divine Mercy Sunday) Xx 
5:00 pm † Vince Keating requested by the Catholic Women’s League 

Xx Sunday 11 April – Second Sunday of Easter (Divine Mercy Sunday) Xx  
9:00 am † Floramado Aquiliazan requested by the Magmanlac family 
11:15 am † Loretta Hall requested by Jean Hall 

Tuesday 13 April  
9:00 am  In thanksgiving for Zoë Corbeil requested by Lolo and Lola 
  Intentions of Mark Benjamin Sy requested by Marian and Ernie Sy 

Wednesday 14 April | No intention 

Thursday 15 April | No intention 

Friday 16 April 
9:00 am † Candelaria Tulio, Dioscoro Reyes and Evangelina Reyes requested by Ada Cayetano 

9:30-10:30 am Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament (Reconciliation available at this time also) 

Xx Saturday 17 April – Third Sunday of Easter Xx  
5:00 pm † Gordon Willick requested by Linda Willick 
 † Ray and Betty Brownell requested by Dr. G.M. Lusignan 
 † Nancy Lillian Kinnie requested by the Catholic Women’s League 

Xx Sunday 18 April – Third Sunday of Easter Xx  

9:00 am   No intention 
11:15 am  No intention 

Dear friends and parishioners of The Good Shepherd Parish – 

This weekend we are entering Holy Week and the Season of Lent is drawing to a close.   
Later this week we will celebrate the liturgies of the Triduum; the word “Triduum” is 
Latin meaning “three days.  The Triduum is one entire liturgical season that lasts 
from Holy Thursday evening until Easter Sunday evening.  It is a peak moment in 
our liturgical lives through which we enter into a personal journey with Jesus Christ 
in his Passover from death to new life. 

Everyone is encouraged to attend the liturgies of the Triduum (the most important 
days of the Church year) either in person or virtually.  It is during these sacred 
liturgies that we are invited to open our hearts to God’s action in each one of us 
through the ancient prayers of the Church. 

The Paschal Triduum begins with the Thursday Evening Mass of the Lord’s Supper.  
This Mass commemorates the institution of the Eucharist and the priesthood, along 
with Jesus’ command that we all follow his example of love and holy service.  

This year, due to the COVID limitations of attendance at our church, there will be 
two Good Friday Services, one at 11:00 am and one at 3:00 pm.  At these liturgies we 
honor the suffering and death of Our Lord, Jesus Christ.   

On Saturday we celebrate the Easter Vigil in the Holy Night, beginning at 8:00 pm.  
In this liturgy we are keeping vigil for the Resurrection of the Lord with the gradual 
unfolding of the Paschal Mystery.  On Easter Sunday we celebrate the fact that God 
conquered death and unlocked for us the path to eternal life. 

Please see the schedule (p.5 of this bulletin) for these important liturgies for your 
planning; there will also be live streaming of these liturgies so that our parish 
community can pray along, together, all at the same time.  Please be advised, that, due 
to the COVID restrictions, there are a number of modifications to the way in which 
all of these liturgies will be celebrated, in order to comply with all health measures. 

At the beginning of Lent, we were invited to ask ourselves “what do we need to do to 
live a fuller, holier life?”  After this journey of forty days, and with our hearts filled 
with gratitude, we know that Jesus has brought us this gift of faith and, with humble, 
yet confident hearts, we accept to live our lives anew, following Christ in our 
thoughts, prayers and actions. 

I wish you a Holy Week filled with prayerful preparations as we proceed to these holy 
days of prayer, fasting and celebration. 

Yours in Christ, 

Fr. Virgil 
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When attending Mass in church, if you 

have hearing challenges, please tune into 

100.7 FM on your radio to pray along. 

WEEKDAY MASSES 
 

Current schedule**:  Tuesday and Friday at 9:00 am 
 

 ** NEW INFORMATION ** For those wishing to attend 
either weekday Mass, please note, while there is no 
requirement to register in advance for the Mass, everyone 
must register on arrival.  The front door will be opened at 
8:30 am and you will be asked to provide your name and 
telephone number to Bonnie who will enter this information 
on our registration form.  This form will be held for 60 days 
should it be needed for contact tracing; forms will be 
shredded after 60 days.  
 

** Please read the “Welcome Back to The Good Shepherd 
Church” document, on our home page, prior to coming to Church. 
 

You are all requested to please follow our 
parish COVID-19 protocols: 

1. take your temperature at home to confirm you 
are well enough to attend Mass 

2. **wear a mask at all times, that securely 
covers the nose, mouth and chin; no gloves 
when receiving Holy Communion; 

3. **REMINDER: NO SINGING PERMITTED 

4. enter Church by the Main/Front door 

5. on arrival, use the touchless hand sanitizer on 
the wall 

6. **REMINDER:  Washrooms are to be used 
only in urgent cases; if you have used the 
washroom, please ensure all washroom 
spaces are wiped down** 

7. provide your name and telephone number to 
Bonnie at the registration table 

8. take a seat in the Main Worship Space, 
ensuring social distancing between you and 
others who are not in your group (at least 
three (3) seat separation between groups) 

9. **REMINDER:  please depart the Church 
immediately following conclusion of Mass, 
ensuring social distancing is maintained at all 
times 

10. depart Church by the side door (down 
cloakroom hallway) 

**Due to COVID-19 requirements to clean between 
Masses we are unable to hold more weekday Masses. 

ALL WEEKEND SUNDAY MASSES 
*** Please read the “Welcome Back to The Good 
Shepherd Church” document located on our home page 
prior to registering for Sunday Mass.   

ONLINE REGISTRATION (via EventBrite) for all 
weekend Sunday Masses opens on Sunday afternoon 
and closes at NOON on FRIDAY.  

COVID-19 protocols to follow when attending Mass in our 
church:  

1. everyone who enters our church must wear a mask that 
securely covers the nose, mouth and chin;  

2. after confirming temperature and registration, ushers will 
seat all attendees, according to social distancing policy. 

3. the cantor is the only person singing at Mass; the assembly 
is to please remain in silent spiritual union with the hymns.   

4. all may respond to the spoken prayers throughout the Mass. 

5. there is no passing of the collection basket; please place 
your envelope or offering in the box (at the Baptismal Font) 
as you exit the worship space after Mass ends; 

6. please wait for the ushers to guide the assembly, row by 
row, SINGLE FILE, for the distribution of Holy Communion; 
no gloves are to be worn when receiving Holy Communion. 

7. Please wait for the ushers to guide the row-by-row exit, 
immediately after Mass ends, out the side door (adjacent to 
the cloakroom), ensuring social distancing is maintained. 

Act of Spiritual 
Communion 

My Jesus, I believe that You 
are present in the Most 
Blessed Sacrament. 

I love You above all things, 
and I desire to receive You 
into my soul. 

Since I cannot now receive 
You sacramentally, come at 
least spiritually into my heart. 

I embrace You as if You were 
already there, and I unite 
myself wholly to You. 

Never permit me to be 
separated from You. 

Amen.   Saint Alphonsus Liguori 

Weekday Masses are every Tuesday and Friday at 9:00 am  (n o  Ma ss  o n  Go o d  Fr i d a y )  

During Holy Week, there wil l  be a weekday Mass on Wednesday 31 March 2021, at 9:00 am .  

MASS ON YOUTUBE  

Our parish Sunday Mass will 
continue to be on The Good 
Shepherd Parish YouTube 
channel each Sunday. 

Select the link on our parish 
homepage:  

https://www.thegoodshepherd
parish.com/ 

Please share this information 
with your fellow parishioners, 
family and friends who are 
unable, for health reasons or 
church space limitations, to 
join us in the church.  

https://www.thegoodshepherdparish.com/
https://www.thegoodshepherdparish.com/
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Please share all information in this bulletin with your fellow parishioners, 

particularly those who do not have access to the internet.  

In accordance with the ON Provincial Health Orders, our church is 

currently subject to “Red” COVID protocols. 

 

POPE’S  PRAYER  INTENTION  FOR  MARCH  2021 

EVANGELIZATION:  Sacrament of reconciliation ~   

Let us pray that we may experience 

the sacrament of reconciliation 

with renewed depth, to taste the 

infinite mercy of God. 

 

 
 

 

Christ Jesus, we remember that you have 

shown us how the path of life includes dying.  

Give us the courage to accompany you and 

others into the tomb, that we will walk out 

together when you remove the stone.  Amen. 

(28 March 2021) 

P l e a s e  p r a y  f o r  t h o s e  w h o  

h a v e  r e q u e s t e d  o u r  p r a y e r s : 

Deacon Dan Careau Doreen Dumont  

Bruce Hodgins  Inge Kobner 

Jean-Ella Lemire Joe MacDonell  

Gloria Marshall  Michael Nortey   

Rosi Saunders  Jean Scharf  

➢ To manage the weekend Masses, we have a number of 

COVID protocols in place that include:  welcoming, 

seating, and wiping down church spaces.  The time 

commitment is approximately 20-45 minutes before Mass 

(welcoming and seating); and 20 minutes after Mass 

(wiping down). 

➢ Are you in good health and would like to help in this 

important ministry, ensuring the ongoing safety of in-

person Masses at our church? 

If you are able to help, for one Mass per month (or 

more if you can), please send an email to: 

volunteers.good.shepherd@gmail.com 
 

The Way of the Cross 

at The Good Shepherd Church 
recorded and posted on our parish YouTube channel 

https://youtu.be/JfCM6OtbO6k 

 
The Stations of the Cross in our Church are woodcarvings created by Fr. Herman Falke, scj.  They are the version 
recommended by the Sacred Congregation for Divine Worship who wrote that the traditional Stations be revised to 

emphasize that the sufferings and resurrection of Christ are one redemptive mystery. 
 

Liturgy written by the Rev. Corbin Eddy (adapted 2017, used with permission) 

 

mailto:volunteers.good.shepherd@gmail.com
https://youtu.be/JfCM6OtbO6k


27/28 March 2021 

Page 4 of 5 

A  f e w  wo rd s  to  sh are  f ro m  the  

Go od  She p he rd  B ib le  S tud y…  

For the past three weeks, the participants in 

the parish Bible Study have been reflecting 

on the different Gospel presentations of the 

Passion of our Lord.  The different versions 

of Jesus' last words from the Cross 

prompted quite some discussion, which you 

might find interesting. 

In Matthew and Mark, Jesus cries out "My God, my God, why 

have you forsaken me?"  However, in Luke, Jesus cries out 

"Father, into your hands I commend my spirit." Why the 

difference?  Matthew and Mark were writing for a Jewish 

audience who would have been very familiar with Psalm 22, 

which begins "My God, my God, why have you forsaken me?"  

Luke was writing for a Gentile audience and would only have 

heard the absolute anguish and despair of those words, so he 

chose to emphasize the Father-Son relationship and instead 

took a quote from Psalm 31.  What was the different 

experience for the Jewish audience?  They would have 

known the whole of Psalm 22, which foretells the whole 

Passion and Resurrection story. 

"My God, my God, why have you forsaken me?...All who see 

me mock at me;...let him rescue the one in whom he 

delights....they divide my clothes among themselves, and for 

my clothing they cast lots....The poor shall eat and be 

satisfied;...All the ends of the earth shall remember and turn 

to the Lord; and all the families of the nations shall worship 

before him...Posterity will serve him; future generations will be 

told about the Lord, and proclaim his deliverance to a people 

yet unborn, saying that he has done it." 

If you have a few moments, you might 

get out your Bible and spend a few 

moments with Psalm 22.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Collection of 20 /21  March 2021  

Envelopes .................................$2371.00 

Loose ............................................$90.00 

PAC ...........................................$2830.00 

Total .........................................$5291.00 

 T h a n k  y o u ! 

https://www.cccb.ca/evangelization-catechesis-catholic-education/video-
resources/journey-through-lent/ 

The Canadian Conference of Catholic Bishops presents Journey through Lent 
with the Most Rev Gerard Bergie, Bishop of St. Catharines.  Join us as we reflect 
on the Scriptures for the Sundays of Lent 2021. 

 

Please pray for the repose of the soul of  

† Raymond (Ray) Ash,  

father of our CWL member, 

Patty MacCarthy. 

Collection on Good Friday (at both services) for the 
Needs of the Church in the Holy Land. 

Everyone is asked to consider making a separate allotment in support of this 

Collection.  Donations may be made via one of the following ways: 

 a separate cheque in your weekly envelope (specify this Collection on the 

memo line of your cheque);  

 a separate donation placed in the designated basket at the Baptismal Font; or 

 contact Bonnie at the Parish office (613-824-4394) to arrange an added one-

time amount, for this worthy charity, to your Pre-Authorized Contribution 

(PAC).  

Building and Maintenance Collection 

The carpets in the rectory were the original ones installed when the church was built in 1998 and 
were never of the highest quality; they have all been replaced with hardwood flooring.  The cost of 
this project was roughly $17,000. 

¶ Please use the Building and Maintenance second collection envelopes, dated February 14, 2021, 
to direct funds for this expense. 

¶ You may also contribute through the Canada Helps button on our parish 

homepage. 

Thank you very much for your generous support of the maintenance of our parish rectory. 

 

How  to  support  your  parish  during  the  pandemic  … 

Please see information on our parish homepage for the various ways to 

support your parish.  You may also call and leave a message for Bonnie 

at the parish office (613-824-4394; ext 1).  Bonnie will call you back to 

process a recurring or one-time donation for you.  

Thank you  very  much for  your  kind  and 
generous support.  

 

Your Sunday envelopes are ready for pickup… 

Your 2021 Sunday envelopes are ready to be picked up and are on tables in 

the Church Cloak Room 

For those contributing via Pre-Authorized Contribution (PAC), there is a box of 

Special Collection envelopes as well 

Please call Bonnie at the parish office to 

arrange best (safest) way for you to pick up 

your envelopes (613-824-4394; ext 1) 

https://www.cccb.ca/evangelization-catechesis-catholic-education/video-resources/journey-through-lent/
https://www.cccb.ca/evangelization-catechesis-catholic-education/video-resources/journey-through-lent/
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Good Shepherd Parish Conference of the 

SOCIETY OF SAINT VINCENT DE PAUL 

Donations to SSVP:  The Conference of SSVP here at our parish 
are very thankful for all the help and donations last year.  Your 
continued help and support will enable us to carry on with many 
good works in our community.  The SSVP wooden box is now 
located by the entry of the hallway to receive your contributions.  
Heartfelt gratitude for your consideration and continued generosity 
to help the poor. 

THEME FOR THIS YEAR: 

S t r e tc h  for t h  y our  ha n d  to  the  p oor  

The Good Shepherd Conference continues to provide outreach 
to those in need within our community and to other regions where 
help is needed.  We have been carrying out visits and delivering 
food vouchers to numerous people.   The larger donation bin 
(located in the church parking lot) is open, so any gently used 
goods that you may have are always needed and appreciated. 

We meet via Zoom every second Monday of the month at 7:00 
pm.  If you are interested in joining our team or wish to make a 
donation directly to the parish St. Vincent de Paul Conference, 
please contact Sharon Rideout, President, St. Vincent de Paul 

Conference at The Good Shepherd Parish via email at 
drideouts@rogers.com. 

 

News from the Knights of Columbus 
Council 9005 Good Shepherd Parish 

 

The Knights of Columbus are trying to promote the Way of the Cross and will be 

leading a service of this rich prayer of the church.  What does this mean?  Well, 

everybody knows that suffering is a condition of human existence.  Everybody suffers.  

If it is not one thing it is another.  The shadow of the Cross is inclusive.  There are no 

exceptions.  

The Hindus have aimed at eliminating suffering but as of yet have not succeeded.  In 

the book of Job suffering is confronted.  Job is torn apart in every way.  He cannot 

eliminate his cross but he does come up with a new attitude to suffering.  If you can see 

God in the eye of the storm and accept the mystery of suffering, then life will be greatly 

improved; and thus, Job was restored. 

The Christian perspective on suffering or the cross is that we are purified through the 

cross but not from the cross.  Christ suffered, died and rose from the dead.  We call this 

the Paschal Mystery.  His death was foolishness to the Greeks for they sought 

knowledge or wisdom and it was a stumbling block to the Jews for they sought signs or 

miracles.  But with Christ, the desolation of the cross ended in victory, i.e., the 

Resurrection.  In other words, the outcome was victorious.  Jesus conquered sin and 

death and He showed us the meaning of resurrection.  Our bodies will be physically 

raised from the dead and while we will look the same we will have qualitive 

differences.  That means we will not get sick or die.  So cheer up, no more doctors or 

medical prescriptions. 

The Knights then will lead the Way of the Cross Liturgy on Friday 26 March at 6.30 

pm, in the church.  It will be preceded by a rosary at 6.00 p.m.  All are welcome and all 

COVID protocols will be followed. 

Finally, on Sunday 28 March, we will celebrate the life of recently deceased Br. Knight, 

Vince Keating at the parish 11.15 am Mass. 

James P. Tierney, Faith Director KofC 

E a s t e r  f l o w e r s  i n  m e m o r y  o f …  
You  are invited to consider contributing towards the Easter 

flowers that will decorate our worship space for Easter; 

suggested contribution is $20.00 or more. 

Envelopes  are available for your donation and you are 

asked to clearly print your name, telephone number, your 

envelope number, and the printed name of the person in 

whose memory you are making this donation. 

Names  of those being memorialized will be published in 

the bulletin during the Season of Easter. 

Thank you  for your support of our liturgical décor. 

 

The  Sa c re d  Pa sc ha l  Tr i du u m  an d  

E a s te r  Su n day  
 

Schedu le  o f  L i t u rg ies  
 
Holy Thursday ð 01 April 2021 (LIVE STREAMED) 
 Mass of the Lordõs Supper  7:00 pm 
 
Good Friday ð 02 April 2021 
Friday of the Passion of the Lord  
 TWO SERVICES: 11:00 am  

  3:00 pm 
 

Holy Saturday ð 03 April 2021 (LIVE STREAMED) 
The Resurrection of the Lord 
 At the Easter Vigil in the Holy Night 8:00 pm 
 
Easter Sunday ð 04 April 2021 
The Resurrection of the Lord 
 The Mass of Easter Day 
 TWO MASSES: 9:00 am 

  11:15 am 

(LIVE 
STREAMED) 

(LIVE 

STREAMED) 

Online EventBrite registration for the 

Triduum and Easter Sunday 

Liturgies is now OPEN and will 

CLOSE on Tuesday 30 March 

2021 at 8:00 pm. 
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